PARISH MISSION STATEMENT

“Our Catholic parish family welcomes all to
share in Christ and the call to everlasting life
through faith, pravyer and fellowship.”

ABOUT OUR PARISH

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, 65613 417-326-5596
Website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org Email: sheartbolivar@gmail.com
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, 65674 417-754-8825

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon jfrrrr77@gmail.com
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) Office Hours: M-F 8-4

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Debbie Thompson, 417-880-9755
FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR: Darlene Arendt, 417-298-6237

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576
Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room.

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (SH)-Barbara Ball, President, 515-480-3545
(5tC)-Alice Mclntosh, President, 417-754-8447

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158
ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec 417-327-5660

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION

Baptism: Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class.

Marriage: Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for marriage
prep classes.

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic Church contact
Fr. Scott or Deacon Jim.

ADORATION TO THE BLESSED SACRAMENT
First Friday-6:30 PM
Second & Third Wednesday-6:00 PM

@ PRAYERS FOR THE SICK OR HOMEBOUND: Please pray for our
friends and family: Jeff Bateman, Paul Bateman, Tim Beer, Raeliegh Bess, J)
Bledsoe, Kevin Breesawitz, Arlene & Charles Burt, Micaylyn Darby, Michael Lomax,
Karey Marrs, Mary McGinnis, Therese Poindexter, Sandra Samek, Stacey Sechler,
Verda Thielst, Danny Wolf.  Those in skilled care facilities: Jim Chaney, Paula Foster,
Carol Francka, Linda Francka, Judy Gailey, Shirley Harris, Ann Kathka, Mary E.
McGinnis, David Sandgren, Angeline Stanek, Fr. Pat Wissman, Barbara Wood.

MILITARY PRAYER ROSTER: Please remember those in our parish families
serving in the military: Nick Yocom and Cpt. Sam Boehmer

REDISCOVERING GOD’S
LOVE & GRACE IN THE
SACRAMENT OF

RECONCILIATION!

Saturday: 3:30 p.m. at
St. Catherine of Siena;
6:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. at Sacred Heart
or by appointment.

WEEKLY SCHEDULE

Monday-May 27
9:30a Mass @ St. Wenceslaus Cemetery

Wednesday-May 29
8:30a Mass Jake Francka+/SH

Thursday-May 30
8:30a Mass 60th Anniversary of Fr. Pat
Wissman/SH

Friday-May 31
6:00pMass Barb Janzekovich-PCCW member/SH

Saturday-June 1

3:30-3:45p Confession/StC

4:00p Mass Parish Family/StC
6:00-6:15p Confession/SH

6:30p Mass Al & Dorothea Corrotto+/SH

Sunday-June 2

7:30-7:45a Confession/SH

8:00a Mass Health of Fr. Scott/SH
10:30a Mass Sid Kiley+/SH

SACRED HEART PARISH
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART

5/19/2024
Env/Cks: $ 1,607.00
Plate: 202.00
Maintenance: 75.00
Mass Offering: 10.00
Total: $ 1,894.00



HEART TO HEART...........................bYy V. Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg

Dear Parishioners,

As we celebrate Memorial Day let us pray for all those who have served our country in our armed forces
and made the ultimate sacrifice on the battle field or as a result of their tour of duty on the battle field. We
will have Mass on Memorial Day at St. Wenceslaus Cemetery at 9:30 a.m. Please look elsewhere in this
bulletin for more details.

Thank you to those who have already reserved their tickets...don’t wait and miss out. Mark your calendars
now for an evening movie outing with your fellow parishioners. We have reserved 40 seats at the AMC
Theater in Springfield to view the feature film Jesus Thirsts: “The Miracle of the Eucharist.” This event
will kick off our parish feast day celebration. Show time is 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, June Sth. Tickets are
limited and on a first come/first served basis. To reserve yours, call or drop by the parish office in per-
son—no emails please. Tickets are at a special price of $10 per person.

Continuing with the celebration of our parish feast day we will have a day of Eucharistic Adoration on
June 7th, First Friday. We will begin with Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament at 7:00 a.m. and continue
with Adoration until 5:00 p.m. Because the Blessed Sacrament will be exposed in the monstrance upon the
altar, it is necessary that someone be in the church at all times throughout the day. A sign up sheet is avail-
able beginning this weekend in the vestibule (located on the table beside St. Wenceslaus) arranged in half
hour increments. Please consider keeping our Lord company by committing to a time. Feel free to sign up
for more than a half hour if you wish. At the conclusion of Adoration on that day, we will have Benedic-
tion immediately followed by our Feast Day Mass at 5:30 p.m. After Mass please plan to stay for a cook-
out and games with your fellow parishioners. Thanks to our PCCW and Knights of Columbus for helping
with the picnic. Please bring your own chairs for outdoor seating, blankets, or anything else for your out-
door comfort. Seating inside is provided. Burgers, brats and hotdogs will be provided. If your last name
begins with: A-E please bring a salad; F-J please bring a side dish; K-O please bring chips and/or dip;
P-Z please bring a dessert.

Congratulations to our graduates of the class of 2024. We are proud of your accomplishments and pray
that in the next chapters of your life wherever you may go and whatever you may do, you will always re-
member that your parish family prays for you. Please keep close to Jesus in heart and mind. Remember to
keep Mass as an important part of your week and to spend time with the word of God each day. Your
parish family is pleased to present the gift of a Catholic Answers Bible to help you do so. Bibles will be
presented at our parish feast day Mass, Friday, June 7th, at 5:30 p.m. The following names have been
shared with us to be recognized: Namiko Collins and Claire Giglio.

We wish to congratulate our deacon, Jim Farrar, on his 6th anniversary of ordination (May 26). When you
see him, please be sure to wish him Happy Anniversary. Thank you Deacon Jim for your ministry among
us.

Thank you to our PCCW, to Ryan Skopec and his wonderful staff at Parkview, to Debbie Thompson and
the Diocesan Office of Communication and Media, and to Mary Rowley in the Parish Office for the
wonderful 60th Anniversary Celebration, last Sunday, honoring Fr. Pat Wissman. Thank you to all of our
parishioners who attended the celebration and those who remembered Fr. Pat with cards and well wishes.
Among those attending were Bishop Leibrecht, a number of our retired priests, and several other priests
serving in the area. Special guests were also in attendance, Fr. Pat’s brother Gerard from Kansas City, his
sister Katie from St Louis and his sweet little companion, A.D., thanks to her caregivers Larry and
Christine Rice. Each and every one of you made this event a day of joy and gratitude to God for the many
years of faithful priestly service given to the people of God by Fr. Pat.

Blessings to you all,
Fr. Scott

PCCW NEWS: CONGRATULATIONS to our new officers! Barbara Ball is our new president and
Becky Briggs is our new vice-president. Many thanks to them and to Joan Woods for her years of leader-
ship.

ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC ACADEMY: Now enrolling students for Pre-K through 8th grade for the
2024-2025 school year. Why choose St. Joseph Catholic Academy? We are Christ-centered, family at-
mosphere, small student-teacher ratio, excellent curriculum, affordable Catholic School. Check us out or
contact us at 417-866-0667, 515 W. Scott Street, Springfield, MO 65802, https://sjcaspringfield.org/ Many
families may be eligible for a full scholarship to attend St. Joseph Catholic Academy through the MOS-
cholars program. Students must be entering either kindergarten or the first grade, or be a new transfer
student. Students with IEP’s are also eligible. Income eligibility is no more than 200% of the Free and
Reduced Lunch guidelines. For a family of four, this is $110,000. Go to brightfuturesfund.org and click
on Springfield, Joplin, and Cape Girardeau Schools Prequalification Application 2024-2025.

MEMORIAL DAY MASS AT
ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY:
There will be Mass at St. Wenceslaus
Catholic Cemetery on Monday,
May 27, at 9:30 a.m. Please bring a
lawn chair for seating and an umbrel-

la for shade. If it should rain the
Mass will be at Sacred Heart
Church.

NOVENA TO THE SACRED
HEART OF JESUS: You are invited
to join many of our members in pray-
ing the Novena to the Sacred Heart
of Jesus that starts May 30th and
concludes on our feast day, June 7th.

FORMED WEBSITE: Have you had
the chance to log into the FORMED
subscription that our parish has for
you online? This has a huge selec-
tion of Catholic resources for adults,
teens, and children. Check it out at
www.formed.org.

ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA
MISSION

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:
Please remember those in our parish
who are sick and are  unable to be
with us especially: Robert Agee,
Myrna Bressner, Clara Clements, Kelly
Conger, Sienna Cortes, Carol Gorman,
Jan & Kenny Holmes, Ann Kathka,
Paula Keller, Bobette Owens, Annette
Petrone,
Thibault.
prayers, please call Alice 754-8447,

Paula 754-8067 or Fr. Scott 326-8764.

Tony Petrone, Henri

If you need to call for

BABY BOTTLES FOR ALPHA
HOUSE: We will collect the baby
bottles for Alpha House on Father’s
Day weekend.

ST. CATHERINE MISSION
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART

05/19/24
Env/Cks: $140.00
Plate: 34.00
Total: $ 174.00



